
The Friday Notes 
Celebrating 227 Years! 

March 10, 2017 

Principal's Corner 
This week we conducted the first of many immigration interviews in preparation for Ellis Island Day. Special thanks to Mrs. 
Roberts for telling her story which was captured in our newsroom on Thursday with Ms. Diehl's assistance. In the upcoming 
days, Ms. Diehl will work with Luke Roberts to edit the video which included the use of our green screen. Eventually this 
journey will be shared with our fourth graders during their Immigration Unit of Study in Social Studies to enhance the 
experience. Fourth grades for years to come will benefit as well. In conjunction with the H.E.R.O. Project, Sam Adler had 
the privilege of interviewing former West Side Principal, Mr. Ted Hilton. Besides answering Sam's questions, we also asked 
Mr. Hilton to share some of his fondest memories of West Side, including the George Washington story, which will be 
shared during Earthday Birthday annually. 

NYS Testing 
Please be on the lookout for a letter from the Cold Spring Harbor leadership team regarding this year's New York State 
assessments. The letter focuses on why the district feels our students' participation in these assessments is so important. As a 
reminder, the NYS ELA assessments will take place on March 28 - 30. The NYS math assessments will take place on May 
2-4. 

Dismissal 
If a change is necessary, please review it with your child and send a note to the teacher in the morning. Please avoid 
contacting the office to make a change to your child's dismissal plan once the school day has begun as it causes a 
disruption to classes and impacts instructional time. We appreciate your cooperation. 

Ice Skate Night 
Ice Skate Night will be held on Sunday, March 12th from 6,30-Bpm at Syosset Woodbury Ice Rink. Fun for the entire 
family. Free ice skates and hot chocolate will be provided. Feel free to bring your skates and helmets. We really need 
donated baked goods for the kids to enjoy with their hot cocoa. Gluten free and peanut free as well as other goodies are 
greatly appreciated. Please label the donated treat. THANK YOU! 
If you would like to donate baked goods for this event please contact Susan Goldstein at susan.go/dstein@gmai/.com or 
Kim Testa at kimberlynfesta@gmail.com 

Yearbook 
We need pictures for our 2016/17 Yearbook! Especially needed are pictures from these events. 

- Camp out 201 6 
- Field Day 2016 
- Fiddler on the Roof 
- Band, Orchestra, Chorus 

Please contact coteks@gmail.com or submit the photos online' 
•Go to, https.//images.memoryebooks.com/login 
•If it does not automatically log you into the site, enter username' 406403601 
• Browse to select the photo(s) you wish to upload. 
• Enter information about the photo and provide contact information in case the staff needs additional information. 
• Click 11Save Details". 

WSS Movie Night 
Please join us for West Side School's movie night on Friday, March 24, 2017 at 5 p.m. We will be showing "Finding Dory" 
Enjoy pizza and popcorn while you watch a great movie with your friends. Dress in PJ's and don't forget your pillow! This 
event is for WSS students and their siblings only. Parental supervision is required for all attending-No Drops Offs Please. 
All WSS students will have a chance to win a raffle prize. Students must be in attendance in order to be eligible to win a 
prize. Any questions, please contact Rita McCarey at rmccarey@gmail.com. See you at the movie! 

Lloyd Harbor-West Side 6th Grade Gel Together 
The get together is Friday, March 24th 12,30-2:00 (half day of school) in the West Side School cafeteria. Students will be 
assembling meal bags for HIHI (The Huntington Interfaith Homeless Initiative). Bags will be distributed by Family Service 



League to residents in Huntington and Huntington Station. This is a great way for students to mingle and do some good for 
the community! Pizza will be served. See flyer below. 

Talent Show 
It's that time again, gel ready ... set ... perform, all you wonderfully talented West Side Stars! The 2017 West Side Talent 
Show will be held on Friday, May 12th. The show is open to all students, 2nd through 6th grade. *A special note: This year 
students WILL be allowed to be in one SOLO act plus one group act (sixth grade group act not included). Both parents and 
students should read all the rules before filling out the participation form. There are two mandatory rehearsals plus the 
dress rehearsal, see form for dates. The participation forms are attached lo the Notes and must be submitted no later than 
3/31 /17. (Late submissions will not be accepted.) Additional participation forms will be available in the office. 
Applications must be submitted with the $35 fee (per family) payable lo WSSPTG which includes the show CD and (1) T­
shirl. Additional performers in the same family must purchase additional I-shirts at $1 0 each per performer submitted with 
the application (T-shirts will be worn in the finale.) We are sure lo have a great show with all the talented students al West 
Side. If you are doing a musical act, a CD or digital copy of the song must be edited to 2 minutes and submitted or 
emailed to me by 3/31/17. Please see the "Talent Show Rules" form for more information. If you would like lo volunteer lo 
be on the committee, please contact Kerri Albers at kerrialbers@optonline.net 

Sports/Game Night 
Sports/Game Night al West Side is Sunday, April 2nd. The PTG invites you to enjoy dinner with friends and play some 
games with your child al WSS. Evile including details will be sent home soon. 

FOCUS Welcomes Back 
Dr. Jennifer Hartstein: How Is Social Media Affecting Your Child's Self Esteem? Join us for this workshop on Wednesday, 
March 22 al 9:00am in the District Office Community Room - 75 Goose Hill Road. 

Literary Luncheon 
Save the Date: The CSHHS Literary Luncheon will be on Wednesday, March 29th at the Huntington Country Club. We will 
feature Long Island author Regina Calcaterra and her best-selling memoir, 'Etched in Sand'. We are hoping to encourage 
members of the community lo start reading now and lo Save the Date! Please see flyer attached. 

Upcoming Events 

Ice Skate Night 

BOE Meeting 

Sunday, March 12th - 6:30 - 8:00 PM Syosset-Woodbury Rink 

Tuesday, March 14th - 8:00 PM District Office 

6•h Gr Trip: Hall of Science 

Parent-Teacher Conferences 

Noon Dismissal 

Parent-Teacher Conferences 

Noon Dismissal 

Thursday, March 16th 

Friday, March 17th 

Friday, March 17th 

Friday, March 24th 

Friday, March 24th 

WSS/LHS Get Together 

Movie Night 

Friday, March 24th - 12:30-2:00 PM WSS Cafeteria 

Friday, March 24th - 5:00 PM West Side 

Attachments from the School 

Page 3 WSS Placemen! Letter Page 12 

Page 4 Elementary Art Expo Page 13 

Page 5 WSS Talent Show Application Page 14 

Pages 6 & 7 WSS Talent Show Rules Page 15 

Page 8 6th Grade Get Together Page 16 

Pages 9 & 10 CSH Board of Ed Page 17 
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Lasting Legacy Field Hockey 
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Sports Swap 

CSH Public Library 



March 10, 2017 

Dear Parents: 

In the coming weeks, we will begin forming classes for the 2017-18 school year. Our goal is to create 
well-balanced, heterogeneous classes where all children can thrive socially and academically. 
Classroom and special area teachers, support service providers, and the principal are all involved in 
the process. We work carefully to group students so that each class is balanced in terms of gender, 
social development, work habits, and academic performance. 

Parental input is appropriate if your child has specific needs that are not already known to us. If this 
is the case, you may submit a letter to the principal's attention by April 21••. Because the grouping 
process will begin at that time, letters received after April 21" cannot be considered. 

We will give the same level of care and attention to the placement of every child whether a letter is 
written or not. However, if you choose to submit a letter, please note: 

• Letters should be addressed to the principal and sent to the Main Office. (not via 
email) Requests should never be made to a teacher. 

• If you are writing with regard to more than one child, separate letters must be 
submitted. 

• Requests for placement with a specific child cannot be accepted. Our goal is to help 
students build friendships with many different children over the course of their 
educational experience. 

• Requests for separation from one specific child may be considered. We cannot 
accept a request to separate your child from more than one child. 

• Requests for a specific teacher will not be considered. In fairness to all, letters 
of this nature will be returned. 

• If you would like to request that your child not be assigned a particular teacher. it 
must be due to the prior experience of a sibling. Please include the name and year the 
sibling was in the class. This is the onlv request with regard to a specific teacher 
that will be accepted. 

• For students entering second grade, the placement process is completed by the 
Goosehill team. 

• Letters from past years are not saved, and therefore cannot be considered. 

Because of the complex nature of the process, once class assignments are made in August, 
placements are final. 

We appreciate your confidence in the professional staff as we begin this important process. Thank you 
for your continued support of our efforts to create an educational environment where every child will 
be happy and successful. 

Sincerely, 

Lynn Herschlein, GH Principal 
Valerie Massimo, LH Principal 
Kurt Simon, WS Principal 

Kurt Simon, Principal • 1597 Laurel Hollow Road • Syosset, NY 11791 • 516.692.7900 
A National Blue Ribbon School of Excellence 
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The Cold Spring Harbor School District 

is featuring selected works from students K-6 
March 3rd • Aprll 3rd 

RECEPTION March 22nd • 6:30-8:00 PM at the CSH Public Library 

Uve music will be 

perfonned by CSH students 

·1 . ~ 
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• 
• 
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West Side School Annual Talent Show Check# 

FRIDAY May 12, 2017 Amt$ 
Shirt Size ___ _ 

Participation Form 
(Must be submitted by 3/31/17 Late Submissions will not be accepted) 

Please return to school in an envelope marked "West Side Talent Show-Attn: Kerri Albers 

Student's Name: _ ________ _ Grade: Teacher: _____ _ Date: ___ _ 
Home Phone: __________ _ Cellphone number: ____________ _ 

Parent's e-mail: _________________ _ ___________ _ 
(Please write neatlv as all correspondences will be sent through e-mail) 

Description of the act: Please circle all that applies- Dance / Singing / Comedy / Instrumental ______ / 
Other (please explain) _____________ _ 

D Solois t D Group act (If group, identify one point of contact _______________ _ 

Name of Act or song and artist/ composer, if Dancing: write type of dance, if Instrumental: write type of 
instrument being played: 

If group act, list all participants: (Full name and grade) 

*There is a $35 fee per family to participate in the talent show. Each family will receive (1) copy of the CD 
once complete and (1) West Side's Got Talent T-Shirt prior to the show (Kids will be wearing the T-shirt in 
the finale.) Please make check payable to WSSPTG and enclose it with your completed application. 
Additional shirts for other family members who are participating in the show are $10 each and must 
be submitted with a separate application. All sizes are pre-ordered, you MUST fill out the T-shirt size 
on this application. 

*Parents/non-performers, if you are not participating in the show, we welcome you to purchase at-shirt at 
$10 each in support of your child & friends. 

Parents and Students: By signing below you are agreeing to the rules and rehearsal requirements to 
participate in the 2017 Westside School Talent Show. Please carefully review with your child the section on 
courtesy and conduct. Please see Kerri Albers (kerrialbers@optonline.net) with any questions. 

REMEMBER: 
,j -CHECK# __ _ 

Parent's Name: ________ _ Student's Name: -----------
,j - T-Shirt Size_ == 

Signature: __________ _ Signature: ____________ _ 
,j - Music 

Parents: Would ou like to hel the auditions rehearsal show concession? 

West Side's Got Talent T-Shirt Order Form 

Student's Name _ ________ Grade ___ _ Teacher ________ Total# of T-shirts Ordered 

(Youth S_ Youth M_Youth L_Youth XL_Adult S _ Adult M _Adult L _Adult XL_ 

talent show application_ t-shirt order form 2017 
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Talent Show Rules 

To be Eligible: 

• The show is open to all Westside students in grades 2-6. 

• A $35 Fee MUST be submitted with your application. This fee includes the cost of the 2017 
West Side Talent Show T-shirt and CD. NO APPLICATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED WITHOUT 

PAYMENT AND A T-SHIRT SIZE. 

• Applications are due by 3 /31 /17. Late submissions will not be accepted. All students must 
return a completed and signed Talent Show Participation Form with check and T-shirt size. 

• Soloists and groups of any size are eligible. 

• This year, students will have the opportunity to perform in one solo act and one group act. 
with the exception of sixth graders, who will have the opportunity, in addition, to perform a big 

group number at the end of the show if they choose. A sixth grade parent is encouraged to 
volunteer as coordinator for this act. Please contact Kerri Albers at kerrialbers@optonline.net 

if you are interested. 

• All music, whether it's for a dance, song or background music, is due by 3/31/17. The CD 
should be labeled with the student's name(s), song name, and artist/composer. 

Planning your act: 

• Lyrics, costumes and performances should be compliant with school policy and appropriate for 
all audiences. Clean versions of songs only. 

• All acts will be limited to 2 minutes. 

• Submit your application and music early as we are limiting the same song to be performed only 
twice during the show. Any soloist or group who submits their application with a same song 

already approved to two other groups will have to choose a new song for their act. 
• Most of all - be creative and show off your true talent! Unique acts are always appreciated!! 

Rehearsals: 

• The show will be broken up into two Acts with an intermission in between. 

• You must attend two rehearsals plus the dress rehearsal. All performers are required to be 
at the first rehearsal on Wednesday April 19 from 3:15-5. (Once your act is done, you may go 
home) Your act does not need to be polished at this 1st rehearsal, this is more for placement in 
the show. For the 2nd rehearsal, all acts MUST be complete and ready to be performed. You will 
be assigned the 2nd rehearsal based on which act you are in, either Wed. May 3 for Act 1 or 

Thurs. May 4 for Act 2 at Westside School from 3:15-5:00 (Once your act is done, you may go 
home). There will be a dress/tech rehearsal on Thursday May 11 at the Cold Spring Harbor 
High School Performance Arts Center (PAC) right after school for all performers. All 

Talent_ Show_Rules_2017 



performers must stay for the entire time as we will be rehearsing the finale as well. You must 
be at your scheduled rehearsal to perform in the show. This is mandatory. If you are unable 
to commit to these rehearsals, please do not sign up to be in the talent show. 

• Parents must send a note to the child's teacher when their child is scheduled to stay after 
school for rehearsal. If your child does not have a note, the teacher will have to send your 
child home in the usual way. 

• All students must sign in with a Talent Show committee member upon arrival, and sign out 
when leaving the rehearsal. 

Courtesy and Conduct: 

• Those students who would like to volunteer for backstage crew or other jobs for the night of 
the show should contact Kerri Albers at kerrialbers@optonline.net 

• Please take your time in deciding your act. This is a full commitment for you and your fellow 
group members. We would like to avoid any unnecessary tears so please make this a binding 
agreement with those you sign up with. 

• Once a group has been formed and paperwork submitted, there will be absolutely no 
switching from group to group with only one exception as followed. If a person does drop 
out for any reason, the person left in the group may continue to perform solo or may find 
another student who has not signed up for any act to take their place. If that person cannot find 
another person to join them, at that point they may join an existing group if the group has 
approved it. 

• If a student drops out of an act. That student will not be permitted to participate in any other 
acts for the 2017 talent show. 

• Students can submit their applications via backpack, labeled "West Side Talent Show" 

To all the wonderfully talented students at West Side, this is your chance 
to shine in front of your friends and family. As much work goes into 
producing this magical event, the content and entertainment value is all 
up to you! Be prepared, professional and dedicated to making this the 
best Talent Show yet! - Kerri 

Talent_Show_Rules_2017 
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Let's Do Lunchl 

Lloyd Harbor-West Side 

6th Grade Get Together 

Friday, March 24th 

12:30-2:00 (half day of school) 

West Side School Cafeteria 

Students will be assembling meal bags for HIHI (The Huntington 

Interfaith Homeless Initiative). Bags will be distributed by Family 

Service League to residents in Huntington and Huntington 

Station. This is a great way for students to mingle and do some 

good for the community! Pizza will be served. 

Be on the look-out for an email with food donation sign-ups from signupgenius.com 

If your child would like to attend, please email Nicole Pultz pultz3@optonline.net and indicate 

the following: 

Student's Name 

Emergency Contact Name/Number 

If your child is not able to have pizza due to a food allergy. 
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COLD SPRING HARBOR CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 
75 Goose Hill Road, Cold Spring Harbor, NY 11724 

** PLEASE POST ** 

Please be advised that a regular meeting of the Board of Education will 
take place on March 14, 2017, at 7:15 p.m. atThe Francis Roberts Community 
Center, at which time the Board of Education may consider a motion to adjourn 
to Executive Session to discuss matters appropriate for Executive Session. If 
no such motion is adopted, the meeting will recess until 8:00 p.m. 

At 8:00 p.m., the Board of Education will reconvene its public meeting 
to discuss Board Agenda items appropriate for Public Session, pursuant to the 
Open Meetings Law. 

wk&~~ 
William Bernhard, District Clerk 

·---····--_J 



COLD SPRING HARBOR CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 
75 Goose Hill Road, Cold Spring Harbor, NY 11724 

** PLEASE POST ** 

Please be advised that a special meeting of the Board of Education will take 
place on March 15, 2017, at 5:00 p.m. at the Francis Roberts Community Center. 

· The Board of Education will consider a motion to adjourn to Executive Session to 
discuss legal and personnel matters appropriate for Executive Session. 

/0 



Bringing Families and Schools Together 

Welcomes Back: 

Dr. Jennifer Hartstein 

How Is Social Media Affecting 

Your Child's Self Esteem? 

Join Us For This Workshop 

Wednesday, March 22 at 9:00am 

Psychological Contributor for 

NBC Today Show & The Dr. Oz Show 

District Office Community Room 
75 Goosehill Road 

I J 



Lasting.,FL.~gacy Field Hockey Club 
~·*Wk • ram 2017 

U12 AND U14 P. 
March 19th, 26 

April znd, 9th, z3rd, 

May 7th, 14th, 21st 

June 4th 

Breezy Park, Huntington 
5pm-7pm 

ELEVATE YOUR SKILLS WI 

'IF 

U16 AND U19 PROGRAM 

March 19th, 26th 

"'' ~ 

Br~,t(iyPark, Huntington 
-~ 7pm-9pm 

'fjm:,_ * , .' ,;~jl~trY~ ·:' 

FFo1~F INtERN:4J .. TIONAL COACHING STAFF 
1~iji :, ' '~j;i , '1;110, 

ONG tisLAT({D'S PREMIER CLUB 
'i;' .,, 

~'I 

ebsite for Fall Program Details 

For More Information: inglegacyth.com Inquiries: lastinglegacyth@gmail.com 

Lasting Legacy Field Hockey Club 501(c)(3) Corporation 

-'\-" 



The Heckscher Museum of Art 
2 Prime Avenue, Huntington, NY 11743 I 631.351.3250 I Heckscher.org 

HECKSCHER FA I HOUR 
Guided Tour & Activities 

1:00 pm - 2:00 pm 
Children ages 5 - 10 years 

Sunday, March 19, 2017 
Long Island's Best 

Children and their families are invited to join 
museum educator Tami Wood for a family-friendly 
tour of the Museum's exhibitions. Experience the 
artwork through close looking, lively conversation, 
and hands-on gallery projects. 

Registration is recommended. Space is limited. 

Members Free, Non-Members Museum Admission 
(children free) + $5 activity per child 

UPCOMING AT THE HECKSCHER MUSEUM 
International Slow Art Day 
Saturday, April 8, 2017 

Like & follow 
@heckschermuseum 

ti 



:J-funtinoton :J-fistorica{ Society 
Bethpage·G Presents 

Passport to the Past 
Federal Credit Union 

summer camp program 

Tending to the kitchen herb garden on the historic 
Kissam property. 

2017 Registration is Open! 
Time Travel takes on a whole new meaning! A unique 

summer camp designed to bring history to life! 

Offering 1 ft 2 two-week, Monday through Friday, 
half-day summer camp sessions, 9 am to 12 noon for 

children ages 7 to 12. 

Campers can wear colonial costumes, play old 
fashioned games, tour historical sites, handle various 
artifacts, and enjoy hands-on colonial-era activities 

including: 

Weaving, Candle Dipping 

Felting Wool, Maypole Celebration 

REGISTRATION INFORMATION: 

$300 for Society members I $400 for non-members. 
$180/one week -members $240/one week non-members 

Family Membership fee to join Huntington Historical Society $60 (for a $100 savings per child) 

Session I .......................... July 10 to July 21 Session 11 ......................... July 24 to August 4 

·······························································~~··············~··········· 
PASSPORT TO THE PAST-2017 REGISTRATION FORM 

Refund policy:- Tultion is refundable minus $30 registration fee 30 days prior to session start date. 

Parent's Name: ____________ Camper's Name: _______ Age: __ 
Address: City: ________ State: ___ Zip: __ _ 

Telephone: Email:----------------
Circle Session: Session I I Session II I Week: _________________ _ 

Amex/ Mastercard/ Visa/ Discover Credit Card: ------------------
Exp. Date: Security Code: _____________ _ 
Make checks payable to: Huntington Historical Society 
Mail to: 209 Main St., Huntington, NY 11743 Registration Fee: ____ _ 

(Optional $60.00) Society Membership: ____ _ 
Total: ____ _ 

For information call 631 427-7045 ext 404. 
The Huntington Historical Society is a private, non-profit organization. 



Looking for ?Our next boot club rea<l? 
Look no further! 

SAVE THE DATE! 
The Cold Spring Harbor Jr/Sr High School 

CFA Literary Luncheon featuring Regina Calcaterra 
Wednesday, March 29, 2017 

Etched in Sand: The True Story of Five Siblings Who Survived an Unspeakable Childhood on Long Island 
tells the story of how Regina & her four siblings persevered through an abusive childhood only to 

find themselves faced with challenges from the foster-care system. 

For the past 25 years, Regina Calcaterra has spent her policy and legal career in both the private and public sectors 
and is the recipient of the Geraldine Ferraro Award of Courage. An attorney for the State of New York, Regina 

is a frequent commentator for national news outlets and a passionate advocate for children. 

Her story of determination is inspiring to all readers. 

Proceeds to benefit the Cultural Arts and CFA Programs at CSH Jr/Sr High School 

For more information, contact Claire Costa at ccosta21@optonline.net or Monica Stingi at mdstingi@hotmail.com 



COUNCILWOMAN SUSAN A. BERLAND 

AND THE HUNTINGTON YOUTH COUNCIL 

PRESENT THE ANNUAL 

"SPORTS SWAPMJ 

DIX HILLS ICE RINK 

575 VANDERBILT PARKWAY 

SATURDAY, MARCH 11 TH, 2017 

2:00 P .M. - 4:00 P .M. 

BRING YOUR GENTLY USED HOCKEY, FIGURE SKATING, BASEBALL, 
LACROSSE AND SOCCER EQUIPMENT TO THE OFFICIAL DROP-OFF 

BOX AT THE DIX HILLS ICE RINK FROM FEBRUARY 25TH to 
MARCH lQTH TO RECEIVE A VOUCHER FOR EACH ITEM DONATED. 

BRING YOUR VOUCHER TO THE ICE RINK ON SATURDAY, MARCH llTH 

TO SHOP, SWAP AND SOCIALIZE WITH FELLOW HUNTINGTON RESIDENTS! 

Residents unable to donate equipment can still shop for any 
equipment by donating $5.00 for each item purchased. 

The Council will be donating all proceeds to a 

m Mark Cuthbertson 

~:~ Councilman 

Town of Huntington charity. 

Susan A. Berland 

Councilwoman 

Frank P. Petrone 

Supervisor 

Eugene Cook 

Councilman 

Tracey A. Edwards ~ 
Councilwoman ~ 



For Kids & Teens! Programs from Cold Spring Harbor 

Library's Youth Services Department. Registration Required! 

Lep-ech;am Treastre Sox 
Tuescby, Hcrch 14 e 4:30 
For children in grades 3-S 
Paint and decorate a special box 
to keep yry,;r St. Patrick's Pay 
treasures and treats. 

Little Scentsls 
Thrsday, March 16 @2 pm 
For children in preschool 

~c:reamcrl 
Fridoy, March 17 l1l 2 pm 
For children of aU ages 

Advent...es in Arl: 
Morxh,r, Hcrch 13 e 4:30 
For children in Grades K-6 
£.xplore the sculpture of 
modern artists like Pablo Picasso 
and Robert Rauschenberg, then 
build your own found object art 

fro~ re~ycled m.:terials. ;~ 
Registration req.ui'ed. ~ . , . 

frl;h Prates 
Wednesday, Hcrch 15 e 4:30 
For children in Grades K-6 
Children can sail the Seven 
5ecis to learn all about the Irish 
pirates of yore, and mcike their 
own J oily Roger flag to take 
home along with other fun 
pirate crafts! IJ2l'I 
.Registration req.ui'ed. F 

For more information about any Kids or Teen Programs, contact a Youth Services Librarian at 

Programs and Services from the Information Services Department 

Author Talk: The Heart of a Champion: 
A Basketball Coach's Memoir of a Championship Team 

Tuesday, March 21 at 7pm 

Former St. Anthony's High School basketball coach, Dr. Gus 

Alfieri, will discuss his book, The Heart of a Champion; his 

memories of Kenny Atkinson, coach of the Brooklyn Nets; 

and, of course, March Madness! Coach Alfieri's memoir 

chronicles the rise of this local team to it number one ranking 

in New York State. Books available for purchase and signing. 

Free and open to adults & young adults ages 16+. 

For more information about any Adult Program, contact Information Services 
at the Cold Spring Harbor Library at 631-692-6820. 
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